CHATHAM COUNTY PURCHASING DEPARTMENT

ADDENDUMNO. 1 TO _BIDNO. 13-0111-4

FOR: WALTHOUR BETZ CREEK BRIDGE REPLACEMENT

PLEASE SEE THE FOLLOWING FOR ADDITIONS, CLARIFICATIONS AND/OR
CHANGES:

Responses to Questions received:

1. Q) Is the contractor responsible for coordinating with the utility companies for relocates?
A) Yes, the contractor is responsible for coordinating with utility companies for relocations once
Notice to Proceed is issued,

2.Q) Are the load test pile needed?
A) It is not anticipated at this time that the load test pile will be needed. The County reserves the
right to require it if warranted by conditions.

3. Q On drawing 22-001, it calls out a GA STD for a flared end section. There is not a STD provided
for the FES in this set of pans and there is no pay item for the FES. I believe the drawing has the
wrong STD listed and it should list a STD for a concrete headwall, which has a STD and pay item in
this job.

A) That is correct. The STD for structures A2 and D2 should be 1001-B for pipe culvert concrete
headwall,

4. Q) Have the deck drains been tested for asbestos?
A) The deck drains have not been tested. They will be tested and removed if necessary by others
prior to the start of demolition.

5. Q) Are the power lines that cross the road on the north side going to be relocated?
A) Yes, Georgia Power has been contacted.

6. Q I've contacted the City of Savannah Water Resources Bureau in regards to the hanger
attachments. No one knows about these attachments. Can you please provide a contaet name and
number for someone that can provide these attachments?

A) Cesar Laureno of the City of Savannah Water and Sewer Planning & Engineering Department
will be the contact, 912-651-6573.

THE BID OPENING REMAINS: 2PM, DECEMBER 12, 2013
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